
Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
As you are aware, Jubilee Park is closed due to structural ground issues. We 
have liaised with Havering Local Authority and we are awaiting further infor-
mation about what will happen next. Be assured, that we will use our alterna-
tive entrance/exit on Union Road in the meantime. 
 
A note to all parents that the PTA Movie Night has moved to Monday 18  
November. More information will be sent out by the PTA soon.  
 
We have completed one of the posters for 
our Aldi Sticker Competition! Thank you to 
parents for supporting us in trying to win 
the £20,000 of funding which is given to 
the winning school. We will send off our 
completed poster this week, and we are 
already one third of the way through a sec-
ond poster! The deadline for us to send off 
all completed posters is 15 November, so 
please do continue to bring in stickers over 
the next two weeks.  
 
By completing one poster it means we now have an entry into the £20,000 
prize draw and we also get an Aldi Sports Kit. 
 
                                           Kind regards, 
 
 
 
 

ALL CHILDREN IN SCHOOL UNIFORM EVERY DAY PLEASE! 

NEWSLETTER 
Friday 1 November 2019 

KEY DATES 2019/20 
Autumn Term 2019 
Friday 1 November 

ESOL sessions for parents from 9am 
(taking place every Friday thereafter) 

Tuesday 5 November 
Phonics/Maths workshop for  
Reception parents (by invite) 

Wednesday 6 November 
Maths workshop for Y1-Y3  

parents  
Thursday 7 November 

Parent Gym at 9am 
Tuesday 12 November 

School photos  
Wednesday 13 November 
Y1/Y2 trip to VUE Cinema  
Thursday 14 November 

Parent Gym at 9am 
Friday 15 November 
Children in Need Day 

Monday 18 November 
PTA Movie Night from 3.15pm 

Tuesday 19 November  
Y2 trip to Tower of London 
Thursday 21 November 

Parent Gym at 9am 
Friday 22 November 

Flu vaccinations during afternoon 
Monday 25 November 

Y3 trip to Houses of Parliament 
Wednesday 27 November 

School nurse drop-in at 8.30am 
School nurse leading assembly for Y1

-Y3—focus on teeth 
Thursday 28 November 

Parent Gym at 9am 
Monday 2 December 

Animal workshops for all classes 
Wednesday 11 December 

KS1 SATs workshop for Y2 parent 
Thursday 12 December 

Parents’ Evening 
Friday 13 December 

Reception workshop for parents  
Xmas Jumper Day 

Road Safety Show for Y1-Y3 
Wednesday 18 December 

Xmas performances for parents 
Thursday 19 December 

Xmas lunch for chn 
PTA School Disco from 3.15pm 

Friday 20 December 
Chn break up for Xmas holidays  

 
*Dates may be added and amended 

as necessary  

Mr Raheel Akhtar 
Headteacher 

ATTENDANCE 

Congratulations to Bluebell Class 
who are our attendance award 
winners this week! We award a 
rosette to the winners in assembly 
each week, and the winning class 
at the end of the term receives a 
prize.   
 
Coming to school on time every 
day makes a significant difference 
to how well 

children achieve at school. Good attendance at school is 
one of the key indicators of educational success for a 
child throughout their school life, so make it a priority to 
get your child to school every day.  
Please remember that we do not authorise holidays  
during term time.  

Class Name  Weekly  
Attendance  

Bluebell  99.4% 

Daisy 88.3% 

Sunflower 97.1% 

Poppy 95.7% 

Carnation 93.9% 



ALL CHILDREN IN SCHOOL UNIFORM EVERY DAY PLEASE! 

Star of the Week in Bluebell Class is Ayaan! Ayaan was extremely well behaved on 
our school trip to the Discover Centre in Stratford this week. Ayaan listened carefully 
to instructions, communicated with confidence and used his kind hands when     
playing with his peers. Good job, Ayaan!  
 
Star of the Week in Daisy class is Henry! Henry was very enthusiastic on our school 
trip to the Discover Story Centre. He volunteered to take part in the story making 
session and showed excellent behaviour whilst we were away from school. Well 
done, Henry!  
 
Star of the Week in Sunflower Class is Lucyna! Lucyna has started the term off on 
the right foot and has been working extremely hard to complete her 
work independently in Guided Reading and in Maths. Well done,     
Lucyna, keep up the good work!  
 
Star of the Week in Poppy Class is Adon! He is always setting a good 
example for Poppy Class by doing the right thing and going above and 
beyond in his work. He is often a model example of good behaviour 
and hard work for other children to follow. Keep it up, Adon! 
 
Star of the Week in Carnation Class is Leah. Leah is leaving Concor-
dia today and we will all miss her greatly. She has achieved much in 
her time with us, and we wish her well for the future! Keep in touch, 
Leah!  

STAR OF THE WEEK 

BLACK HISTORY MONTH CARNIVAL 

On Thursday we held a celebration to mark the end of Black History Month. Throughout October, the children 
have been learning about some of the contributions and history of Black people in Britain. They also learned 
about carnival and made their own headbands which they wore in our celebratory parade. We'd like to say a 
huge thank you to all of the parents who made donations to our Black History Month celebration. The children 
had a wonderful time, largely thanks to the delicious food that was available for them to sample! 


